
 

Published August 1, 1894 in the 
Wheatland Gazette. 
 
This is a strangely brief notice about 
a man who had been a leading 
figure in the German-American 
community around Wheatland for 
four decades. He had led a 
remarkable life and his heirs have 
continued his farm down to the 
present. 
 
Notes by Dr. Paul Riedesel 


